
Minutes of Oulton Parish Council Meeting – 7 January 2020

Cllr Jacklin, Chair, opened the meeting at 7:02pm

1


1.1
Attendance 
Present:
Parish Cllrs Colin Butler, Cara Graham, Len Jacklin, David Jefferson, Jane Murray, John Murray

District Cllr Andree Gee

Lynne Ward – Parish Clerk

6 parishioners
Apologies Received:
Parish Cllrs Peter Collecott, John Grist

County Cllrs James Reeder, Keith Robinson

District Cllrs Edward Back, Keith Robinson
Absent:
Parish Cllr George King

2
Declarations of Interest
Cllr Jane Murray declared an interest as a member of Oulton Community Council.

3
Stuart Everett, Neighbourhood Plan Project Manager
Stuart Everett sent his apologies due to illness.

Item 11 was taken next. Cllr Jacklin outlined the current status of Oulton Parish Council’s Neighbourhood Plan for new parishioners.  There was no new business to report.

4
Open Forum
4.1
A parishioner reported that the fallen tree previously reported has not been attended to. Cllr Gee will refer the matter to Cllr Robinson.

4.2
A parishioner reported that the new Sunday bus service is being used.

4.3
Speeding in Oulton was raised again. Cllrs King and Grist will be moving the SID sign.

4.4
Parishioners raised a case for beautifying Oulton. Cllr Jacklin suggested contacting Lowestoft in Bloom.

4.5
2 parishioners expressed a wish to be involved with the Woods Meadow volunteers group.

5
Minutes of Last Meeting
Council agreed that the Minutes of the last meeting held on 3 December 2019 be adopted as a true record.
APPROVED

6
Clerk’s Report
6.1
The Clerk reported to the meeting that she had formally tendered her resignation on 1 January 2020. After much consideration, the Clerk had taken the decision to resign due to the insufficient allocation of hours which had made it very difficult to provide an appropriate service to Oulton Parish Council. Council suggested that an advertisement for a new clerk with a significant increase in hours be placed in the Lowestoft Journal, the Bugle Magazine and on SALC's Job Vacancies list.

6.2
The Clerk has booked 2 places on the Town and Parish Council Forum to discuss changes within the Planning Service.  Council hoped that Cllr Grist will be able to attend.

6.3
The Clerk has requested an assets tour with Richard Hackney and Simon Walker of Norse. Cllr John Murray will create a Doodle Poll.

6.4
The Clerk has registered with the new access arrangements for online parish planning matters.  

6.5
The Clerk reported issues relating to the purchase of Office 365 and ownership of the website domain name. Council agreed that this should wait until the new clerk is appointed.

6.6
The Clerk reminded Council of circulations since the last meeting.

7
Matters Arising
7.1
Work on Cambrian Crescent play area has been completed (Agenda Item 12.5)

8
Clerk’s Finance Report
8.1
Barclays Bank needs more information from Cllr Jane Murray in order to complete the change of signatories.

8.2
Further donations, as follows, have been received for the new defibrillator:


Oulton Community Council £200


Women’s Institute £100


Cllr Keith Robinson & ESC £750


Cllrs Gee, Back and Reeder have committed to providing additional funding for a second defibrillator. The decision was taken to order the first defibrillator.  Cllr Jane Murray to take forward.


APPROVED
8.3
Council was asked to approve cheques, as follows:
	Item
	Date
	Payment Method
	Amount
	Power

	Clerk’s December Salary
	7.1.20
	Cheque No 100974
	£286.40
	S137

	OCC – Room Hire
	7.1.20
	Cheque No 100975
	£72.00
	S137

	The Gardener – 2 x visits
	7.1.20
	Cheque No 100976
	£50.00
	S137

	Clerk’s December PAYE
	7.1.20
	Cheque No 100977
	£71.60
	S137


APPROVED 

9
Reports
County and district councillors were advised that reports to the parish council would not be expected at this meeting due to the period of inactivity for the General Election, the Christmas period and the need for Oulton Parish Council to discuss and take decisions about the 2020-21 precept request.
10
Planning
There was no planning business to report
11
Neighbourhood Plan
Item 11 was taken under Item 3 above.

12
2020-21 Budget and Precept Request
Items 12 and 13 were taken simultaneously. Council reviewed the draft budget presented by the Clerk and agreed to the following increases and additions:

50% increase in the Clerk’s salary

Increase in the Clerk’s training budget

Increase in the Neighbourhood Plan budget

Additional amount to be included for purchase of electronic maps

Increase in the fund for replacement of the laptop and printer
APPROVED
Council approved a 2020-21 precept request of £25,000, representing a significant increase on previous years to cover the 2021 Budget.
APPROVED
13
Item 13 was taken under Item 12 above.

14
Other Business
There was no other business.
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